
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
King School Library 
September 16, 2004 

 
In Attendance: 
Samuel Johnson 
Frankie Johnson 
Virginia Patterson 
Hayward Patterson 
Chester Guillory 
Bob Grewe 
Eddie Adair 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chief Adair at 5:35 p.m.  
 
Bob Grewe from Urbana Community Development discussed the plans for the Fall 
Neighborhood Cleanup to be held October 16, 2004 from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  He asked 
that UCAP committee members sign-up to volunteer and coordinate the King School site 
during the cleanup.  Due to budget constraints and HUD regulations, refreshments will not 
be served during the cleanup.   
 
Committee members discussed neighborhood concerns.  Samuel Johnson announced that 
residents in Ward 3 are seeking a candidate to fill the Urbana City Council seat presently 
held by James Hayes.  Several months ago, Mr. Hayes announced that he would not seek  
re-election in April 2005. 
 
Chief Adair reported on the continuing crime in southeast Urbana.  UPD has been 
concentrating their efforts in that area in an attempt to restore the safe environment the 
neighborhood had experienced in the past.  He also reported that there have been no real 
problems at the University of Illinois or the Urbana School District since the students 
returned.       
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery 
UPD Secretary 
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